Minutes for CEPP meeting of November 18, 2009

In attendance: Erica Bastress-Dukehart (Chair), Rochelle Calhoun, Terry Diggory, Rubén Graciani, Mimi Hellman, Susan Kress, Rik Scarce, Claire Solomon ‘10
I. Minutes for 11/11/09 were approved.

II. The committee discussed the most recent, campus-wide email conversation regarding student withdrawal policies. The question arose whether this is a discussion that CEPP should bring to the faculty floor for a wider faculty conversation. The committee decided that this is an issue for the Committee on Academic Standing to take up first. Susan Kress offered to follow up with Kate Graney, chair of CAS. Erica Bastress-Dukehart will ask for a meeting with the chairs of CAS (Kate Graney) and CAFR (Grace Burton) to discuss this matter.  

III. Rik Scarce updated the committee on the results of the faculty survey regarding online teaching/learning at Skidmore. Rik provided an overview of the responses to the survey. He will now analyze the open ended responses and data, which he will share with CEPP and IRC at a later date. 
IV. New Business

CEPP will hold its annual winter retreat on January 15, 2010. Topics likely to be discussed include:

a. Budget and priorities

b. Limiting majors and minors (Muriel Poston)

c. Spring planning for forums for grade appeal policy discussions

d. Online survey, next steps

e. Science Vision

f. Assessment, next steps

 In anticipation of the topics CEPP will be discussing at the retreat, Susan Kress has invited members of CEPP to the Academic Staff retreat on December 11, 2009. 

Meeting was adjourned at 9:40

Respectfully submitted by Erica Bastress-Dukehart

